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	CIPFA North East

	
	President: Clive Johnson

	
	Vice President: Judith Savage

	
	Treasurer: Matt Calvert

	
	Secretary: Eleanor Goodman

	

	minutes
	

	

	Meeting:
	CIPFA North East Executive

	
	

	Date and time:
	13 September 2016

	
	

	Venue:
	Newcastle Civic Centre

	
	

	Executive present:
	Clive Johnson, Matt Calvert, Eleanor Goodman, Peter Sullivan, Angela Waring, Jane Cuthbertson



	Also present:
	James Charlton (Newcastle City Council), Laura Hayward (Newcastle City Council)

	
	

	
	
	

	1
	Apologies for absence


	

	
	Drew Cullen, Katy Laing, Bruce Parvin, Judith Savage, Jim Dafter
	

	
	
	

	2
	Minutes of meeting of 7 July

	

	
	The minutes were agreed as a true record. 
Matters arising:

· CJ has raised the issue of the £500 potential contribution to the North East Accountancy Awards with DC. 

· £1500 Zurich sponsorship still outstanding – MC to chase this up again

	

	3

4

5

6


	Events 

Student Drinks 14 September

· Event organised, 12 students booked to attend, from a variety of employers. 
Brexit event 29 September

· Event organised, 29 bookings so far (40 maximum).
· EG to provide subsequent updates on numbers to MC for catering. 
Regional Forum 6-7 November

· JS, JC, KL and PS would be attending for the North East region.
· EG to add to the agenda for the next meeting for feedback. 
Conference 25 November

· Dinner arranged for the Crowne Plaza. This year it is to be made bookable to members as well as invited guests. CJ to consider guests to invite and send list of suggestions to JC.
· JC needed volunteers on the day, including planted questions for the speakers. EG to add to agenda for next meeting. 

· The exceptional contribution award also needs to be advertised for nominations. 

· JC to send details for the website to PS. 

· Conference being made free for students this year, but unfortunately there was a CIPFA exam on the same day which may reduce attendance.

Website and Social Media
PS provided an update. Website issues were now resolved. Focus now on promoting autumn events via social media. 

A perception that liaison with the regions may have dropped down the agenda now it’s no longer within one individual’s remit. 
Financial Update
The only current significant issue was the £1500 outstanding Zurich sponsorship from 2015. MC and CJ to contact DC about this.
Any other business

JC raised the issue of an events committee – agreed this was something that should be reinstated as a means of planning 2017 events programme. 

AW, MC and James Charlton volunteered to get involved with this. Other names suggested were Katy, Jim and David. AW to set up an initial meeting.  

The remit of the committee should be to drive forward the events programme, drawing on the rest of the Exec to help source speakers, ideas etc. 

Suggested topics for future events:

· Risk – Zurich have offered to speak?

· NAO – what external auditors look for in analytical reviews. 

· Data analytics/information – PHE have a lot of work going on around this so MB would be a source of potential topics/speakers. 

· 2017 Dinner

· 2017 North East Accountancy Awards

· Potential joint events – Institute of Internal Auditors, AAT, HFMA, Association for Project Management, Big 4 Firms.

· Technical updates on specific issues e.g. Faster Close for local authorities. 
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